
   
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Southfields Academy Weekly Newsletter 
Week Commencing Monday 18th December 2023 

 Ethos statement: We believe that through individual commitment, self-discipline, integrity and respect for others, 
we inspire everyone to learn. 

 

Winter Showcase – Ms Jaffer 
 

Thursday evening saw the academy enjoy a celebration of the creative achievements of past and present 
students. 
 
 

On display was a selection of Art, Graphics and 3D design work for the first time since the pandemic. It was a joy 
to be able to display the work of current and former students and to have those students come back and celebrate 
with us was a real treat! So many of our former Art & Design students have gone onto study creative subjects at 
university and we are really proud of them all. Our current Art & Design students got a taste of what exhibiting their 
work feels like and were very pleased to share this with friends and family. 
 
 
 

Our Drama students did a short presentation from their recent full production of 'To Kill a Mockingbird’, which was 
a delight to see again, and our students put on another strong performance. 
 
 
 

Thirty students, along with Mr Hillman on his banjo and Mr Pinder on the trumpet, represented the music 
department, ably assisted and directed by the Academy’s own talented Mr Gumble. The completely Christmas 
themed performances included favourites such as Jingle Bell Rock, Winter Wonderland, and Frosty the Snowman. 
Finally finishing with a group rendition of Feliz Navidad. Many thanks to the students and music department for 
really cheering up the afternoon and getting us all in a festive mood. 
 
 
 

The whole event was a real community affair with members of staff from all across the academy contributing in so 
many ways, from baking some treats to sell on the evening, performing with students on stage or setting up for the 
event. 

 
 
 

Our drama students professionally hosted the evening and it was a wonderful way to celebrate the creativity and 
passion of our students as well as a great way to wrap up the year!  
 
 
 

Well done to all those students who performed or exhibited their work! 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
   
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Thought for the Week 

 

“Speak to me: I will spend my lifetime trying to understand you.” ―  
Kamand Kojouri 

 



 
  
 



 
  



 
  Year 12 News – Ms Hess 
 

The Year 12 students have been quite busy with mock exams, assessments and a number of trips this term. 
 

Our careers programme has given our students opportunities to explore different careers paths during our 
careers fair, Skills London, mock interviews during IEAP day and with work experience visits.  
 

The Level 3 students are now organising their work experience placement for February and so far there is a 
variety of placements already confirmed such as, Dexters Estate Agency, AFC Wimbledon, Multiplex 
Construction, Boots, Brookes Architects, NHS (St Georges’ Hospital) and many more.  
 

The Travel & Tourism students also had the chance to visit Winter Wonderland last week where they were able 
to apply the skills learned in lessons about the entertainment sector and had a great time enjoying the park. 

Work experience visits 

As part of their careers programme, the Level 2 students were fortunate to visit Dexters Estate Academy in 
Pimlico and Multiplex construction in Vauxhall.  
 

Dexters is the biggest estate agency in London and are keen to employ young people. We had the chance to 
speak with an ex- student that is now a senior lettings consultant. He shared his journey and encouraged them to 
apply for an apprenticeship when they finish school. We also visited different departments and learned about 
their job roles within the company. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Multiplex construction offered us the opportunity to visit the Design and Build of the R&F Properties development. 
City Tower is a 58 storey building and River Tower is a 42 storey building that will also be occupied by a luxury 
hotel at the newly-developed Nine Elms district in Vauxhall. Wearing the 5 points PPE we explored the 
impressive buildings as construction is almost done after seven years. We learned about the ins and outs of 
constructing a building of that magnitude and how many people need to be involved. We visited a few flats, the 
hotel rooms and its facilities. Students had the opportunity to take pictures and enjoy amazing views of London. 
The construction is due to finish in February.  
 
We are looking forward to visiting other companies in the new year like the Metro Bank.   
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

 
  

 
 

IG Mock Exams and Beyond - Ms Camargo 
 
For the last few weeks, IG students have been working hard on their revision in a range of subjects including 
GCSE English, Maths and History. Revision materials for students have been uploaded on Google classroom 
and many students were encouraged to actively revise for their exams during their school day as exam 
preparation has been embedded into lessons and students were supplied with a range of learning resources to 
support key language areas such as grammar, vocabulary and listening skills. 
 
All cohorts within the IG group have had their exams this week and last week. For many of our students, 
particularly those who arrive with limited English or for those with no previous school experience, sitting in the 
exam hall has been their first real experience of sitting formal exams. The school believes this experience is 
vital as this prepares many IG students for their summer exams. The IG team has supported many learners 
bridge the gap and we have a few total beginners who are still practising how to work under exam conditions in 
the classroom. This group has completed their Mock Exams in the classroom as this forms their first stepping-
stone in the vast world of exams. We hope this approach will prepare them well for sitting in the main exam hall 
as they complete their exams in the summer term. 
 
 
 

Fast forward to next week and IG students along with their teachers look forward to the end of a long cold 
term. We will end the term with an achievement assembly and wish all our students a safe and peaceful end of 
year celebrations. 
 

Board & Card Games – Ms Nearn 

 
 

Did you know that Southfields Academy has nearly 50 different after school and break-time clubs?  
 
 

These students are enjoying Ms Nearn's Board & Card Games Club. It meets at break two on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. Students love the chance to have a bit of friendly competition, and to chat, laugh, and learn new 
games. Current favourites include Uno, Dobble, Skipbo, Chess, Jenga, and Solitaire.   
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Book Recommendations - Ms Sulliman 

 
 
 
 

This week, Mrs Frost is recommending ‘The Personal Librarian’ by Marie Benedict and Victoria Christopher 
Murray. Mrs Frost recommended this piece of historical fiction as the focus of the novel, Belle da Costa Greene, 
had to live a double-life in order to pursue her ambitions. As a reader, Mrs Frost felt like she was the only one who 
knew the true Belle as sadly, Belle had to hide her heritage from her colleagues and friends. During Belle’s lifetime 
(1879-1950) she would not have been welcome in high-society due to her ethnicity. As a result, she presents 
herself as Portuguese in order to work as a curator for JP Morgan. This presents inner-conflict and frustrations 
from her family and makes the novel a thought-provoking read.  
 

As with all recommendations, Mrs Frost has encouraged students 
to seek her out to discuss ‘The Personal Librarian’, if they choose to read it!  
 

 
 

Science Club – Ms El Maadi 
In the final week of science club this term, the students made catapults out of lollipop sticks, elastic bands and 
some milk bottle tops. The students were able to take their finished product home.  
Thank you to Ms Mc Allister who has been helping with science club as she has been at Southfields Academy 
training for her PGCE.  
 
 

Next week there will be a prize draw for Year 7 and Year 8 students, for members that have attended and have 
a full card stamped.  
 



  
 
  

Dates for Your Diary 
 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 – KS5 & KS4 Attainment Assemblies 
Wednesday 20th December 2023 – KS3 Attainment Assembly 

Thursday 21st December 2023 – No Students on Site 
Thursday 21st December 2023 – Academy Breaks for Christmas Holiday 

Monday 8th January 2024 – Academy Resumes 
 
 
 
 

The Academy Christmas card was designed by Atif Khan in 10ROZ 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


